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Sediment sampling from seabed at Rinella Bay in Grand Harbour 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies mariners that sediment 

samples will be taken from the seabed at Rinella Bay in the Grand Harbour, between 

Friday 21st December 2018 and Monday 31st December 2018 

 

The sampling shall be carried out within the area shown hatched on attached chart.  

 

The work consists of taking samples of seawater and marine sediment using the vessel 

Atlantis II and will also involve the use of divers. The vessel will display the International 

Code of Signals flag “A” 

 

Masters and operators of vessels are advised to keep a sharp lookout, navigate with 

caution and slow speed and give the vessel and divers a wide berth. Masters and 

operators are to comply with any instructions given by Valletta Port Control (Valletta 

VTS) on VHF Channel 12. 

 

 

 

Chart affected: BA 177 

      

Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM. 

 
 
 




